


President’s Message

$ 534,145
All 2009 Gifts

$ 453,441
restricted 
2009 Gifts

$ 80,704
Unrestricted

2009 gifts

Dear friends of the Foundation!

This booklet reviews the activities and accomplishments of 
the Whidbey General Hospital Foundation for the year 
2009.  It pays tribute to all the donors who contributed 
to the Foundation, and it highlights the many hospital 
improvements and other community healthcare benefits 
made possible by their generosity.

Despite the nationwide economic downturn in 2009, the 
Foundation continued to be aggressive and successful 

in generating contributions and identifying new sources of revenue.  Our signature 
fundraising event, the annual Tour de Whidbey, was the biggest and best ever.  Since 
most of our donor growth during the year was in restricted or endowment gifts, our 
discretionary ability to support some hospital and community needs was reduced.  
As always, our key priority was to target our unrestricted Foundation funds to the 
betterment of healthcare on Whidbey Island, and this booklet highlights the impressive 
extent to which we were successful.

Our Foundation’s executive director, Laura Blankenship, and the Board of Directors join 
me in saluting all contributors for their generosity.  Without them, none of this would 
have been possible.

     

“Thank You!”

Bert Speir
Bert Speir, President
Board of Directors

Restricted Fund
Balances
as of 12/31/09



Donor Restricted Funds
At the end of 2009, the Foundation was the steward of 
$1,019,179 in assets.  76% of this year-end fund balance 
was in restricted funds that had been given by donors for  
specific purposes.
These restricted funds fell into three categories.  

n 	 Thirty-two funds are dedicated at the donor’s 
request for the needs of a hospital department, 
project or program.  These funds are available but 
as yet not requested by the hospital.

n 	 Six funds are for hospital equipment and projects 
which were approved but not yet disbursed by 
the end of the year.  

n 	 Three are endowment funds in which the 
principal is permanently invested, and all or 
a portion of the income is withdrawn for 
granting annually.  Each fund is established and 
administered according to a donor’s wish and 
Foundation policy and procedure.

The WGHF Endowment accepts contributions from 
any source with 100% of the income distributed 
annually for hospital needs.

The Sebo Endowment is being gifted by Robert & 
June Sebo from their life estate with 90% of the 
income available to be distributed annually at 
the discretion of the Board of Directors, after a 
principal balance of $500,000 is achieved.

The IES Endowment was established in 2009 
by Island Employment Services, a community 
organization which provided employment support 
for the disabled for 29 years.  100% of the fund’s 
income may be distributed annually to create or 
sustain employment opportunities for persons 
with disabilities at the hospital or in Whidbey Island 
community-based healthcare settings.

The Finance/Investment Committee of the Board of 
Directors monitors all Foundation funds, restricted 
or unrestricted, making periodic investment 
recommendations to the Board of Directors.

Pictures top to bottom:

Endowment donor Robert Sebo 
with mammography staff Denise 
Case & Linda Wandro

The 3 Soroptimist International 
groups on Whidbey Island 
contributed to a restricted fund 
which supports women’s heart 
health by providing free heart 
screenings for Island women.  
Pictured: SIOC president Vivian 
Rogers-Decker, SIOH president 
Peggy Whitford and SISW Barb 
Enberg with WGH Life Center 
nurse Janie Keilwitz (left) and WGH 
Community Outreach Director 
Michele Renninger (center)

WGHF boardmember Dr. Jane 
Mays presenting scholarship 
awards to Jay Lujan &  Jeanne 
Alfaro from a restricted fund 
honoring Amy Ayers, former 
hospital COO



n Stereotactic breast biopsy 
equipment for Diagnostic 
Imaging department 

n Cardiac vital sign 
monitoring unit with 
integrated software for 
post-surgery care unit

n Bariatric power lift for 
employee/patient safety 
program

n Flat screen television for 
Medical Ambulatory Care/
Oncology unit infusion 
station 

n Hi-Lo mat table for 
Rehabilitation department

n Acoustic audiometer for 
the speech/hearing unit in 
the Rehabilitation department

n Obstetric ultrasound 
for the Whidbey Family 
Birthplace

n Two motorized gurneys 
for the Emergency Room

n 18-hour on-line triage 
training curriculum for 
Emergency Room nurses

n Global Positioning 
System unit for the drivers 
of the Care Management 
department’s Cabulance

n Six hand-held computer 
tablets for Emergency 
Medical Services’  advanced 
life support ambulances

n Sponsorship of the 
American Cancer Society’s 
North and South Whidbey 
Relay for Life teams

n First aid supplies for 
American Red Cross’ 
disaster relief at three 
Whidbey Island sites

n Equipment for ‘I Am 
Moving’ program at three 
Skagit/Island centers on 
Whidbey Island

n Healthy meals for 
children at Harbor Haven 
Crisis Respite facility

n Contribution to Friends of 
Freeland for construction of 
a senior walkway

Hospital Equipment

What Your Gifts Accomplished

Community Health Initiatives
n Construction of a 
wheelchair ramp at Enso 
House hospice facility

n Contribution to Friends of 
Friends medical support fund 
for South Whidbey residents

n Contribution to Small 
Miracles medical support 
fund for Central Whidbey 
residents

n Unfunded medical  
expenses for homeless 
children in Island County 
Readiness To Learn Program 

n Disaster medical supplies 
for South Whidbey   
Community Emergency 
Response Team

n Fetal monitor for the 
Whidbey Family Birthplace 

n Cardio treadmill for the 
Rehabilitation department

n Integrated capnographer/
oximeter for Respiratory 
Care department

n Mobile vital sign monitor 
for Emergency Room

n Cardio treadmill for Life 
Center for Essential  Wellness

n Instrument repair, songbook, 
music materials and  
supplies for Music Therapy

n Bose Wave music system 
for the hospice room on the 
inpatient Medical-Surgical 
unit



n Ongoing, grant-funded 
support for expanded 
hours for social workers in 
the emergency room

n Soroptimist ‘Heart of 
a Woman’ screening 
vouchers for Life Center for 
Essential Wellness

n Prescription drug 
vouchers for low income 
patients in the ER, the 
Medical Ambulatory Care/
Oncology unit, the inpatient 
Medical-Surgical unit and 
the community clinics 

n Nicotine replacement 
therapy vouchers for 
tobacco cessation program

n Plant materials for the  
entrance and Medical 
Ambulatory Care/Oncology 
unit garden projects 

Hospital Programs
n Two Amy Ayers 
Scholarships for employees 
in advanced credentialing 
and training programs

n Completion of a 2-year 
grant-funded innovative 
infection control bundle 
project

n Cancer patient education 
booklets for the Medical  
Ambulatory Care/Oncology 
unit

n Living with Chronic Pain 
program materials 

n Art Celebrating Cancer 
art show

n Remembrances of the 
Heart celebration

n Newborn infant onesies 
for Whidbey Family 
Birthplace program Pictures left and right page, top 

to bottom:

Nurse Mike Unruh moves 
motorized gurney in ER

Respiratory therapist Dave Zirkle 
using capnographer

Obstetric nurses Trish Nilsen, 
Wendy Cook, Pat Meyers, Sara 
Blaine with new infant monitor

PACU nurse manager Sandy 
Marshall and new cardiac monitor

Stereotactic biopsy system with 
imaging staff Megan Manker

Cabulance driver Tony Alcaraz 
showing off new GPS

Grant
Allocations



Fund Activity and Balances

Grant $ 108,687
Program Grants for 
hospital equipment

$ 21,944
Program Grants for 
hospital programs

$ 25,000
Program Grants For 

community health 
initiatives

FUND BALANCES

Donor Restricted Funds		   $ 730,756
	 Donor Restricted Gifts	 28,075
	 Endowment Funds	 702,681
Unrestricted Donor Funds		  53,231
Operational & Program Reserves		  116,500
Approved-Undisbursed Grants		  118,692

Ending Fund Balance (12/31/09)		  $ 1,019,179

     EXPENSES

	    Program Grants	  $ 155,631
	    Fund Development	 34,853
	   Administration	 15,753

	           Total	  $ 206,237



$ 98,272
 in individual Gifts

$ 376,010
in endowment gifts

$ 59,863
In business/

organizations Gifts

Grants Received

Whidbey Island Garden Tour 

Tulalip Tribes 

The Norcliffe Foundation

Health Systems Resources Program
($19,134 secured by the Foundation - 

funded directly to the hospital)

Revenue
	 Contributions	  $ 476,241
	 Grants	 17,000
	 Events (Net)	 50,655
	 Interest & Dividends	 13,017
	 Investment Gain	 41,813

	           Total	  $ 598,726

Tour de Whidbey
Sponsorship/Contributions  	 $  40,904

Merchandise Sales	 3,043

Rider Registration	 25,700

Expenses	                      <19, 538>

     Net Raised	 $  50,109     

In Kind Gift Value	 $  8,118



Remembrances

Every year gifts are made to the Foundation to remember loved ones and to honor 
caregivers, colleagues, family members or friends.  There is a personal story behind 
every gift.  We would like to share a few that we know.

n  The children of Ann and Charles Moullen wished to honor their parents’ many years 
of service as Whidbey General Hospital volunteers with a leaf on the Tree of Life.  The 
Moullen’s warmth and many kindnesses are remembered at Whidbey General Hospital.

n  Friends and family from all over the United States celebrated the life of Gaye Cason, 
and the care she received in the MAC/Oncology unit of Whidbey General Hospital.

n  Dr. Henry Carskadden practiced medicine on Whidbey for 38 years.  His 
granddaughter wished to pay tribute to his years of service and his pivotal role in 
establishing Whidbey General Hospital.

n  Cliff Filibeck’s service to local Emergency Medical Services, his long membership in 
the Fraternal Order of Eagles, as well as his tap dancing ability, was recognized by his 
friends and family.

n  Dario Gil-Osorio was celebrated by neighbors and friends for completing the Tour de 
Whidbey 100-mile route.

n  Mickie Nowlin’s years of service to the Island County 
Readiness To Learn program and to human services on 
Whidbey Island were honored with a leaf on the Tree of Life.

n  For the 28th year, the Waterman Medical Foundation 
made two gifts in honor of the family patriarch, 
Bernard “Bud” Waterman.  These gifts resulted in the 
establishment of the Whidbey General Hospital in 1981.

n  After many years of service to grieving parents, 
the Whidbey Island Chapter of The Compassionate 
Friends, made a final gift in memory of their children, 
memorialized on the Tree of Life.

n  Kay Dunnam’s long fight with cancer and the care she 
received at Whidbey General Hospital was acknowledged 
by family, friends and the Crescent Harbor Elementary PTA.

The Foundation is humbly grateful

to play a part in these expressions

of love and respect.



Pictures left and right page, top 
to bottom:

Dr. Henry A. Carskadden in his 
Oak Harbor clinic

CEO Tom Tomasino placing a leaf 
to honor WGH employees with 
Employee Council president Mary 
Waters

Second Tree of Life placed in 
2007 with brass, copper & silver 
memorial leaves

Hospital benefactor Bernard “Bud” 
Waterman pictured with his wife 
Margaret

Dr. Lucie Riederer’s years of service 
were recognized with a leaf on 
the Tree of Life.  Pictured with 
nurse scheduler Michelle Buttigieg

First Tree of Life carved by local 
artist Glen Russell and placed in 
1994 

In memory
Mona (Sorenson) Anderson

Virgil Thomas Bagwell

Robert Blair

John Braun

Elaine Carty

Willie Caselden

Gaye Cason

Jack Christiansen

Betty Clark

Jane Desmond

Mary Kay Dunnam 

Lurline Gaffney Eisenbach

Cliff Filibeck

Helen Duffel Fox

Doris Fuller

Daniel Ray Gribbon

June Grennan Isler

Robinson Lappin

B. Kathryn Lotzenhiser

LCDR James Morrison

Ann & Charles Moullen

Bertha Mouw

Don Nelson

Our mothers

Our precious children

Mary Lou Pollard

Mary Lou Royal

Margaret “Terri” Schwantes

Emily Seaman

Connie Sheehan

Tom Sibbald

Fred & Alice Smebak

Floyd Solum

Jeane Thomson

Howard B. Townsley

Tean Voiland

In peace
Susan & Greg Gilles

To thank

Dr. Fru Bahiraei 

Dr. Robert Hawkins 

Hideki Itotani

Dr. Tom Vader

WGH Day Surgery Staff

WGH Mammography Staff 

In honor
Dr. Henry A. Carskadden

Dario Gil-Osorio

Andy Hawken

Cynthia Jaffe

Mickie Nowlin

Dr. Lucie Riederer

Michael G. Thelen

Bernard “Bud” Waterman

Rob & Debbi Williams

To celebrate

William Jones

Those committed to the 

health of this beloved 

community

WGH Employees’ 10 

year commitment to the 

principles of PATIENTS FIRST



Sharon & Skip Brown
Carol Byng
Mildred & Glenn Callaghan
Robert & Lu Cane
Judith & Jerry Case
Michael Cason
L. F. Chase
Clare Christiansen
Dr. Valarie Cicrich
George Clark
Edith & Douglas Clarke
Marilyn Cowger
Dan & Georgia Day
Cheryl DeJager
Diane & Richard Delmonte
Barbara Dobson
Mary Kay Doody
Mary Jean Duffin
Clarke Dunnam
Randall & Joan Emmons
Wayne & Lynn Flaaten
Robert Foss
Dolores Fresh
Lydia M. Gabrielson
Gerald & Verena Gelfand
Helen Genis
Judy & Donald Girven
Paul & Sherryl Goldfinger
Patricia Hamilton
Mark & Marlane Harrington
Dr. Sanford Harris 
Dianne Hayes
Tom & Gerri Hiestand
James Hoffman
Dennis Hunsinger
Leon Israel
Arlene Johnson
Clarence & Margot Jones
K Kids of Crescent Harbor 
  	 Elementary School
Cmdr. E. Duane Kemp
Capt. Kathleen Kendall
Gordon Koetje
Pam & Austin Kravik
Arthur Kremer
J. A. Lamoureux
Joan Lappin
David Lazar
Nicki & Norm Lies 
Ron & Pam Lind
Suzanne & Bill Loomis

Endowment/
Major Gifts 
Robert & June Sebo
Island Employment Services
Waterman Medical 		
	 Foundation
Roby McGee
Whidbey island Bank 

Individual 
Philanthropy
John & Dolores Andrews
Alison & Nancy Arnold
Murray & Joan Aston
Leo Baldwin
Dr. Flora Barlotta
Robert L. Barnes
Hans & Alexandra Bartels
Otis Beard
Wallace & Betty Bostick
Nancy & Duncan Breithaupt
Marshall & Jan Bronson
Rosemary Brown

RADM George Lotzenhiser
Roy & Donna Mattern
Betty  Maugans
Plato Mellis
Paul Menzel
Paul & Marilyn Messner
The Moullen Family
Penny Ann Moutzouris
Louis Nawrot, Jr.
Joan Nelson
Ruth & Reidar Nordhoy
Martha & Vern Olsen
Rudolph & Colleen 		
	 Parhaniemi
Wayne & Christine Parker
Edward & Carolyn Plitt
Anne & Andrew Pringle
Michael & Kamilla Radach
Claire Rich
Gerry & Norma Roberts
Shirley Roullard
Walt & Pat Rust
Jim & Janet Sebastian
Robert & Lawson Sebris
Dorothy Shannon
Susan Sibbald
Gwendolyn Solum
Lynn & Jeffrey Stiern
Tammy Stillwell
Jack & Ruth Sumey
Maxine Townsley
James & Barbara Wihlborg 
Lynn & Blake Willeford 
David & Joyce Williams
Rita Willits
Clyde & Kathy Wilson
Pat & Bob Wolfe
Judith Yeakel

Foundation Board
of Directors 
Lynn Bangston
Michal Cann 
Ken Hulett 
Dr. Jane Mays
Carmen McFadyen
Kenneth O’Mhuan
Don Piercy
Bert Speir
Tom Tack

Our Gratitude List



Pictures left and right page, top to 
bottom:

Home Health/Hospice manager 
Judy Moore at Remembrances of 
the Heart celebration

Boy Scout Troop #53 after their 
work party in the hospital entrance 
garden

ER nurse manager Bonnie Maley 
with new mobile vital sign monitor

WGH’s caring clown Dr. 
Stumblemore receiving elementary 
school children’s contribution

Nurse Gwen Parrick training 
student nurses on bariactric patient 
lift equipment

Physical therapist Gary Piazzon 
demonstrating new cardiac 
treadmill

Hospital District
Board of Commissioners
Margarethe Cammermeyer 
Dr. Roger Case
Anne Tarrant
Ron Wallin
Dr. Paul Zaveruha

WGH Medical Staff
Dr. Gabriel Barrio
Dr. Christopher Bibby
Deborah Bibby, PA-C 
Dr. Mark Borden
Dr. Robert Burnett
M. Collette Chandler, PA-C
Dr. Mark Cichowski
Dr. Regina Currier
Dr. Haigh Fox
Drs. Richard Goldstein 
Dr. Robert Hawkins
Dr. John Hoyt

Dr. Benjamin Hu

Dr. Susan Jones-Kubeska

Dr. Cheryl Kubisty

Dr. Douglas Langrock

Dr. Helene Lhamon

Dr. Alfonso Masangkay

Dr. Jane Mays 

Dr. Nancy Neubauer

Dr. Mark Owings

Dr. Nicholas Perera

Dr. Amy Picco

Dr. Michael Picco

Dr. John Plastino

Dr. Lucie Riederer

Dr. Lee Roof

Dr. Judye Scheidt

Dr. Byron Skubi

Patricia Stanwood, CRNA

Dr. Berle Stratton

Dr. Elizabeth Tucker

Danhua Wallace, ARNP

Dr. Bruce Waterman

Kristan Wheeler, PA-C

Dr. Greg Wolgamot

Dr. Paul Zaveruha

Dr. Josephine Zuzarte

WGH Professional Staff 
Tom Tomasino, CEO
John Bitting, CNO
Teresa Fulton, DQ/PS
Carolyn Pape, CHRO
Laura Blankenship
Mary Brencick
Carlene Brevik
Katie Carr
Titia Chilton
Sally Fox
Claudia Fuller
Janet Gaston
Susan Gilles
Diana Graham
Belinda Hawkins
Betty Hunter
Erin Jackson 
Patsy Kolesar-Hynson
Linda Krueger
Joyce Kubalsky
Janet LaCaille
Pat Lamont
Tara Law
Jan Maham
Catherine McLaughlin
Carolyn Mengel
Trish Nilsen
Deborah Page
Gwen Parrick
Richard Ralston
Trish Rose
Margaret Schmidt
Bruce Schwab
Gail Schwab
Marie Shaw 
Beth Stout
Kathryn Sutherland
Barb Thelen
LaJolla Thiel
Desiree Thierstein 
Samuel Thierstein
Mike Unruh 
Lynda Walrath
Randy White
Susan White
Debbi Williams
Elizabeth Wilson
Elizabeth Wright
Renee Yanke

Our Gratitude List



Community 
Organization
& Business Gifts
Advanced Strategic Solutions

Citizens for Tack

Compassionate Friends

Crescent Harbor Elementary 

	 School PTA

FOE Aerie #3416

Fastsigns International 

Kiwanis Club of Oak Harbor

Oak Harbor Emblem 

	 Club #450

Oak Harbor Lions Club

The Radia Fund

Soroptimist International 

	 of Coupeville

Soroptimist International 

	 of Oak Harbor

Synsor Corporation 

In Kind Gifts
Sally Dillon
Moullen Family
Dr. Richard Wagner 

Events & 
Benefits
Spirit of the Northwest Art 	
	 Show
WGH Employee Craft Fair 
WGH Employee Wreath Sale

Tour de Whidbey 
Sponsors
Platinum
Whidbey Island Bank

Gold
Whidbey Telecom
WGH Medical Staff

Silver
Piper Jaffray
Radia Medical Imaging
Sapphire Ink
TriWest Healthcare Alliance

Copper
Arndt & Walker
Audit & Adjustment 	
	 Company
Coldwell Banker Tara 
	 Properties
Group Health Cooperative
Moss Adams
P & L General Contractors
Parker Smith Feek
Premera Blue Cross
Ritter Construction 
	 Management
S B & C, Ltd
Valic Financial Advisors

Friend
Kibble & Prentice
Mahlum Architects
Roundy Law Offices
South Whidbey Record
The Navigator
Webb’s Department Store
Whidbey Examiner
Whidbey News Times

Our Gratitude List

Contribution
Sources



Pictures left and right page, top 
to bottom:

Dr. Robert Burnett looking over 
obstetric ultrasound with nurses 
Marie Salmeron & Monica Lodell

Birthplace manager Trish Nilsen 
with Tour Platinum Spoke 
Sponsor Whidbey Island Bank 
CFO Rick Shields

Tour Gold Spoke Sponsors with 
CEO Tom Tomasino—, Whidbey 
Telecom’s Julia DeMartini & 
George Henny and WGH 
Medical Staff chief Dr. Bruce 
Waterman

Windermere realtors Linda 
Youngs and Joe Mossolino 
serving pancakes to a Tour rider

Tour riders at Whidbey Vision 
Care breakstation

Dr. Paul Bishop Guild members 
Teddy Bohaychuk, Gail Roach 
& Lynn Flaaten at Coupeville 
chili feed

Individual Contributors
Carol Avery
Sara Campbell
Lauralee Dick
Larry Godsey
Janet Hall
Diana Hammond
Hilary Hart
Geraldine Holstad
Deborah Jay
Robert & Ronni Long
Wilma Patrick
Ann Pearsall
Andrea Ricketts
Donald Sackrider
Kartharin Searle
Whidbey Tire & Auto Center
Lisa & Donald Wood
Lucy & Peter Yanz

Community Organization 
& Business Supporters
Boy Scout Troop #53
Caritas Hospital Guild
Dr. Paul Bishop Hospital 	
	 Guild
Island Wings Chapter of 	
     Goldwing Tour Association
Island County Amateur 	
	 Radio Club
Maple Ridge Assisted Living
Oak Harbor Church of Christ
Outdoors For All
Polly Harpole Hospital Guild
Soroptimist International of 	
	 Oak Harbor
WGH Auxiliary
WGH Employee Council
Whidbey Vision Care
Windermere Real Estate -  – 	
	 Whidbey Island

In Kind Contributors
123 Thai Food
2nd Street Wine Shop
Ace Hardware - Freeland
Ace Hardware - Oak Harbor
Albertsons Sav-On
The BBQ Joint

bayleaf
Bicycles Northwest
Big Rock Designs
Captain Whidbey Inn
Clif Bars
Clinton Foodmart
Clyde Theatre
Compass Rose Bed & 
	 Breakfast
The Coupeville Inn
Dianna’s Vinyasa Yoga
Greenbank Caféé
The Healthy Pet
Heidi’s Coffee Shop
Herb’s Signs & Designs
Home Depot
Joe’s Island Music
MaSue’s Massage
Miriam’s Espresso Caféé
Mukilteo Coffee
Oak Harbor Cinema
Papa Murphy’s Pizza
Saar’s Marketplace
The Star Store

Volunteers
Cody Addison
Cliff Allen
Tom & Sharon Austin
Ann Bailey
Kim Bailey
Mary Moore Bailey
Barbara Ballard
Marian Bartleson
Michelle Beesley
Chris Bitting
Teddy Bohaychuk
Susan Bonnar-Davis
Alex, Chris & Connie Bowers
Sharon Boyle
Jayne Brent
Katie & Melinda Buchholz
Tina Byrne
Walt Cartwright
Anna Mae Chapman
Al Chochon
Joe Cook
Dan Couture
Al Coyle
Eva Jean Cross



Tour de Whidbey
Volunteers, continued 
Joan Dehn
Austin Drake
Jim Eanes
Linda Earnhart
Irene Echenique
Mary Erickson
Ray Ernst
Roxy Etherton
Janet Farler
Lynn Flaaten
Larry Flesher
Colleen Fox
Cherie Freeman
Dr. Chris & Lyn Gaustad
Tessa Gavin
Stephani George
Dee Giordan
Line Goulet
Phil Groenig

Janet Hall & Nicole Luce
Hunter Hammer
Sandra Hamptom
Dave Harrington
Stephanie Harris
Amy Hauser 
Ben Hayes
Taylor Herreman
Kari Holmly
Mary Horn
Marta Jensen
Ann, Ariel & Ivan Kennedy
Barbara Kerns
Lance Kidder
Ann & John Kirkham
Ed & Lorraine Kreps
Jodi LaBissoniere
Dr. Kelly Larsen
Taneka Ledbetter
Marri Leddusire
Carol Lievestro
Hal Lock
Jay & Shaulana Lujan
Kathy Marley
Stephanie Marnley
Dennis Maylor
Dr. Jane Mays
Carmen McFadyen
Letta Meaux
Julie Mercer
Mike Merickel
Don Miller
Kevin & Veronica
	 Lowe-Miller
Eric Mitten
Larry Mollerstuen
Mary Jo Morris
Anne Mortenson
Joe Mossolino
Chris Motts
Shirley Moyers
Sam Myers
Jan Nelson & Naomi Lev
Bill & Deborah O’Brian
Bob O’Neill
Ken Opdyke
Bobbie Parker

Gwen Parrick
Taya Patty
Gary Piazzon
Bill & Kathy Pigot 
Carl & Sue Prats
Tom Primavera
Terry Reynolds
Gail Roach
Rob Roesner 
Wendolyn Rue
Barbara Saugen
Tess Sawatzki
Gene Secor
Marie Shaw
Steve & Tammi Sloan
Ian Smith
Sara Smith
Ken Sousa
Kim & Mike Sousa
David Stewart
Elaine Stewart
Lynn Stiern
Pat Strong
Bert Speir
Lynn Sullivan
Tom Tack
Laura Tarasoff
Barb Thelen
Cameron & Hans 
	 Thompsen
Lyle Tiberghien
John VanEvery
Ann Votava
Christine Wagener
Linda Wandro
Mike Waterman
Rachel Weinstein
Natalie Wescott
Shirley Westerfeldt
Randy White
Thelma White
Allen Whitman
Bud & Linda Wofford
Annie Woodward
Dr. Justin Wright
Renee Yanke
Gary & Linda Youngs

Our Gratitude List



Whidbey General Hospital Foundation MISSION 
To support Whidbey General Hospital and community health endeavors 

through public awareness and the development and

management of charitable resources.

Left page pictures, top to bottom:

Island Wings volunteer on the 
Tour route

Diagnostic imaging staff Jay Lujan 
& Linda Wandro volunteering 
at the department’s Tour 
breakstation

Physical Therapists Phil Groening 
& Marie Shaw volunteering at the 
Tour adaptive bike demonstration

Officers
Bert Speir
President

Carmen McFadyen
Vice President

Don Piercy
Treasurer

Mike Cann
Secretary

Positions
North Whidbey

Mike Cann
Ken Hulett

Jane Mays, MD

Central Whidbey

Carmen McFadyen
Tom Tack

South Whidbey

Ken O’Mhuan
Lynn Bangston

At-Large

Don Piercy
Bert Speir

Committees 
Standing Committees

Executive
Finance/Investment
Fund Development

Nominating/
Recruitment

Annual Committees 

Amy Ayers Scholarship
Community Grants

Ad Hoc Committees

As needed

Board of Directors

The Foundation Board of Directors is a volunteer

group of community leaders who volunteer their time 

to further the mission of the Foundation.   The Board 

structure was established to recognize the importance

of representing each geographic area of the 

Whidbey Island Hospital District.

Foundation 
Staff

Laura Blankenship
Executive Director

Robin Hertlein
Grantwriter

Jane Cummings
Development Specialist

Beverley Walton
Tour Coordinator

Sandra Whiting
Bookkeeper




